
December 9, 2014 

 

Mrs. Marganna Stanley and Henderson County Board of Education: 

 

Personnel Report:   

Currently, the Athletic Department has no personnel changes. 

Sports Information: 

We had another great year in fall sports.  The Lady Colonel Soccer Team won the District Championship 

and made it to the Regional Championship.  The Colonel Soccer Team was also named District 

Champions and made it to the Regional Semi-Finals.  The Volleyball Team was a District winner and 

made it to the Regional Semi-Finals.  The Colonel Football Team’s season ended in the Play-Off game 

against Louisville Trinity.  The Cross Country Team had a successful year and sent 3 runners to the State 

Meet. 

Winter Sports are in full swing.  The Archery Team just competed in their Open Invitational and did very 

well.  The Swim Team is young and having early success.  The Lady Colonel and Colonel Basketball Teams 

are expected to be regional and state contenders.  HCHS will be host to the District 6 Basketball 

Tournament in late February. 

Baseball, Softball and Track have begun early conditioning. 

Our Athletic Trainer, Kaela McDaniel has completed a self-study which has made us eligible for a Safe 
Schools Award through the National Athletic Trainer Association.  Kaela and the HCHS Athletic 
Department have worked together to implement tools and safeguards to enhance the safety of our 
athletes. This award, given by the National Athletic Training Association, is to recognize secondary 
schools who have exemplary policies to keep student-athletes safe during sporting seasons.  
Fortunately, we did not have to change much, but we will be adding a significant piece to our Website 
that will help students, coaches, trainers, parents and visiting schools. I will keep you updated on the 
outcome.  The following links will provide you with more detail: 
 
http://www.youthsportssafetyalliance.org/sites/default/files/docs/National-Action-Plan.pdf 
 
http://www.nata.org/sites/default/files/SafeSportSchoolAwardPacket.pdf 
 

Henderson County High School continues to be in compliance with all KHSAA By-Laws. 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

Vivian Tomblin 

HCHS Athletic Director 
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